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TOWNSHIP OF SOUTH WHITEHALL 
LEHIGH COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA 

 
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMISSION 

 
 

PUBLIC MEETING                          MINUTES                             February 5, 2024 
 

A Public Meeting of the South Whitehall Township Public Safety Commission 
was held on the above date in the Township Municipal Building located at 4444 
Walbert Avenue, Allentown, Lehigh County, Pennsylvania. 

 
 Members attending were: 
 
  Thomas Yezerski, Chairman 

Richard Snyder, Vice Chairman 
Ricardo Diaz, Chief, Cetronia Fire Company 
Glen Dorney, Chief, Police Department 
Andrew Garger, Chief, Greenawalds Fire Department 

  Jeff Kelly, Emergency Management Coordinator 
  Robert Mateff, Chief Executive Officer, Cetronia Ambulance Corp. 
  Dr. Tony Naradko, Parkland School District 
  Brian Neas, Chief, Tri-Clover Fire Company 
  Chris Peischl, At Large Member 

Barry Search, Chief, Woodlawn Fire Department 
  Michael Smith, At Large Member 
            

Board of Commissioner Members attending were: 
 
  Monica Hodges 

Diane Kelly 
Chris Peischl 

   
Others attending were: 

 
  None. 
  
 Township Staff attending were: 
  
  Herb Bender, Director of Township Operations 

John Frantz, Fire Marshal 
Jason Grozier, Sergeant, Police Department 
Thomas Petrucci, Township Manager 
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AGENDA ITEM #1 - CALL TO ORDER 
 
 The meeting was called to order at 7:01 p.m. 
 
AGENDA ITEM #2 - APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
 The minutes of January 8, 2024 were approved as submitted. 
 
AGENDA ITEM #3 - OLD BUSINESS 
 

A. Fire Department Data Reporting 
 

Vice Chairman Snyder indicated that he would like to see standardization of 
the reports submitted by the fire departments.  The reports should include 
total responses, delineate between responses inside and outside of the 
Township, and provide the average number of personnel that responded to 
the incidents.  Currently this information is being provided in the report 
submitted by Greenawalds.  Chief Garger will provide the template for the 
report to the other three stations for their use in providing the reports to the 
Commission. 

 
B. Intersection of Lincoln Ave. & Hamilton Blvd. 

 
Manager Petrucci reported that the Township has received a $550,000 
PENNDOT Automated Red Light Enforcement Grant for vehicular and 
pedestrian improvements to the intersection of Lincoln Avenue and Hamilton 
Boulevard.  The funding and installation of red-light cameras is not part of this 
grant.  The project will take three years to complete and will include 
integrating the intersection signaling into PENNDOT’s Intelight Maxview 
system.  This will allow signal configurations to be changed remotely based 
upon nearby events or traffic issues.  It will also provide for curb ramps, bus 
stop pads, and flashing crosswalk lighting.  The Township Transportation 
Plan process is starting, and this project will integrate with improvements that 
come out of the completed plan. 

 
AGENDA ITEM #4 – COURTESY OF THE FLOOR 
 

Commissioner Peischl reported that he has witnessed traffic backups on Cedar 
Crest Boulevard due to the temporary traffic light timing at the intersection of 
Walbert Avenue and North Cedar Crest Boulevard. 
 
Director Bender will contact personnel from the Ridge Farm construction project 
and have them ensure that the traffic light is set to the approved timing. 
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AGENDA ITEM #5 - NEW BUSINESS 
 
 A. Commissioner’s Report 
 

Commissioner Peischl indicated that the Township Transportation Plan 
process is starting.  As part of this process, a questionnaire will be sent to 
residents. 

 
 B. Fire Companies Report 
 

Chief Diaz reported that Cetronia responded to sixty-four calls for the 
month of January 2024. 
 
Chief Garger submitted the response reports via email for Greenawalds 
for the month of January 2024.  They are included as attachments to 
these minutes.  Greenawalds responded to fifty-four calls for the month of 
January 2024. 
 
Chief Neas submitted the response report via email for Tri-Clover for the 
month of January 2024.  It is included as an attachment to these minutes. 
Tri-Clover responded to thirty-eight calls for the month of January 2024. 
 
Chief Search submitted the response report for Woodlawn for the month 
of January 2024.  It is included as an attachment to these minutes. 
Woodlawn responded to fifty-four calls for the month of January 2024. 

 
 C. Emergency Management Team Report 
 

Coordinator Kelly submitted the Emergency Management report for the 
month of January 2024.  It is included as an attachment to these minutes. 
 
The Hazard Mitigation Plan is being updated to include storm drainage 
issue in the area of Winchester Road, Leicester Place, Kingston Place, 
and North 33rd Street. 
 
The use of Google Maps to track the locations of incidents during storm 
events will be tested at the March 14, 2024 meeting. 

 
 D. Police Report 

 
Sergeant Grozier reported that the Police responded to one thousand and 
ninety-eight calls, had seventy-three reported crimes, and made twenty-
nine arrests for the month of January 2024. 
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 E. Emergency Medical Services Report 
 

Chief Executive Officer Mateff reported that Cetronia responded to two-
hundred and eighty-eight calls for the month of January 2024.  Two of 
those calls were handled my mutual aid providers.  Their units are 
averaging nine minutes from dispatch to on-scene and one-hour total time 
committed to calls. 

 
 F. Parkland School District Report 
 

Dr. Naradko reported that winter sports seasons are concluding, and the 
musical presentation is upcoming in April. 
 
Security-based drills with the Township Police are continuing.   
 
The District appreciated the coordination with the Township Director of 
Operations and other Public Works personnel regarding decisions to close 
or delay school due to weather events. 

 
G. Subdivision Review 
 

1. Tesla Electric Vehicle Charging Station Wawa 8078 Allentown, PA 
– Waiver from Land Development Request 2023-706 

 
Coordinator Kelly inquired if the parking spaces for the charging 
stations may be used by non-electric vehicles if they are found to be 
empty.  The Wawa routinely fills the currently available parking spaces 
during peak hours.   
 
There are no prohibitions indicated that would keep non-electric 
vehicles from using empty charging parking spots. 
 
The Commission made no recommendations to the plan. 

 
2. Aesthetic Surgery Associates Medical Office Building – Major 

Plan 2023-106 
 

Mr. Frantz reported that staff had met with representatives from the 
subdivision developer.  Despite informing them that an additional fire 
hydrant would be required, a SALDO compliant fire hydrant was not 
indicated on the plan. 
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The Commission made the recommendation that a SALDO compliant 
fire hydrant be added to the plan. 

 
3. Proposed Addition to Exxon Unimart – Waiver from Land 

Development 2023-705 
 

The Commission made no recommendations to the plan. 
 

4. 1429 Eck Road Outdoor Storage – Major Plan 2022-109 
 

Planner Adams indicated that the plan is back before the Commission 
regarding review of the proposed crosswalk crossing Eck Road.  The 
crosswalk is shown at the driveway entrance to the property adjacent 
to the southern-most entrance of the Eck Road warehouse buildings.  
This may present a sight issue for vehicles travelling north on Eck 
Road due to the road profile at the Norfolk Southern Crossing. 
 
Two other alternative crosswalk location could be considered.  The first 
midway between the southern-and northern-most Eck Road 
warehouse driveways.  The second at the northern-most Eck Road 
warehouse driveway. 
 
The Commission made the recommendation that the crosswalk 
crossing Eck Road should be located at the northern-most entrance to 
the Eck Road Warehouses. 

 
 H. Address Assignments 
 
  None. 
 
AGENDA ITEM #6 - ADJOURNMENT 
 
 The meeting was adjourned at 7:41 p.m. 
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ADOPTED THIS DATE: 
 
ATTEST: 
 
__________________________________ 
Secretary 
 
__________________________________ 
Chairman 
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